ST. JOSEPH CHURCH – ZELL, MO

Msgr. Jeff Knight -883-3481

Mass Intentions:
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Tanya Stuppy
Sun. – 8:00 am– – Gilbert & Edna Figge
Sun. 10:00 am – – Our Parish Family

Mon. – No Mass
Tues. – 7:00 pm – Western Catholic Union (L&D)
Wed. – 8:30 am – Henry Hoog
Thurs. 8:30 am – Geraldine Flieg & Emma Jean Grither
Fri. 8:30 am – Carol Roth
Sat. – 5:00 pm- Deceased members of Eckenfels Family
Sun. – 8:00 am – Randy Schott
Sun. – 10:00 am – Our Parish Family

On Saturday, July 4th there will be no First Saturday Services due to the holiday!   Ste. Genevieve Parish will have a mass at 8:00 am.
USHERS:    (July 2015)
Sat. – 5:00 p.m. – Captain: Tim Kreitler, Wayne Hermann, Randy Palmer, Larry Palmer
Sun. – 8:00 a.m. – Captain: Gene Flieg,  Bernie Grieshaber, Dennis Heberlie, Francis Huber
Sun. – 10:00 a.m. – Captain: Bernard Flieg, Ron Uding, Nathan Jokerst, Albert Gegg
Vocational View:  Life can remind us of life eternal; death can remind us of death eternal.  Each day we must choose to live or die, physically or spiritually.  And what we do daily builds us up or tears us down.  Pray for proclaimers of life!
BODY OF CHRIST:  (July 4-5)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Maggie Palmer
Sun. – 8:00 am - Art Flieg
Sun. 10:00 am – Allen Engelman
COMMENTATORS:  (July 4-5)
Sat. - 5:00 pm – Jennifer DeRousse
Sun. – 8:00 am – George Fischer
Sun. 10:00 am – Mickey Flieg
SERVER/CANDLES:  (July 4-5)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – April Flieg, Brooke Weiler
Sun. – 8:00 am – Rudy Flieg, Wesley Basler
Sun. 10:00 am – Anneliese Figge, Jesse Pinkley
Please call someone if you are unable to serve.  If you are in Church and there are not enough servers, please get up and serve.  If you want to be taken off the list please call the rectory at 883-3481.  New lists are in the back of the church.
STEWARDSHIP COUNTERS: (June 28-July5)

June 28 – Paul & Marilyn Hermann & Betty Abt

July 5 – John Flieg, Joyce Herman, Pat Labruyere
Scrip Certificates are sold after all Masses. (July 4-5) 
5:00 Lori M. 8:00 am Jodi F   10:00 am – Erin L
Now that school is no longer is session, the scrip certificates are available in the rectory during the week. 

                               June 28, 2015
            13th Sunday in Ordinary Time
“And they ridiculed him.”  So he hung his head in shame and slunk gloomily out the back door?  So he pleaded and whined and called them all names?  No.  Instead, Jesus “put them all out” and went about his business, raising Jairus’ daughter from the dead.
Jesus wasn’t concerned about what others thought.  And lest we imagine that everyone around him was constantly worshiping him and adoring his divinity, today’s reading reminds us that even in the presence of the Lord, skeptics were a dime a dozen.  So should we be surprised if we must deal with a bit of ridicule ourselves?
As faithful Christians, we will at times be called to chart a course that doesn’t make sense in the eyes of the world.  And, yes, some people will say we’re crazy.  We may  be called to take a stand for the unborn or the elderly in a culture that considers life to be expendable.  We may be faced with a decision at work that requires us to adhere to an ethical code that our boss thinks is laughable.  Perhaps we will have to sacrifice a relationship because of pressures to ignore Christian morality.  Or maybe the situation could be as simple as dealing with the smirks that arise when we say a prayer before eating at a restaurant.
Whether we face a snicker or blatant discrimination against our religious freedom, we should not flinch or waver when such opposition comes our way.  Jesus faced it and so will we.  The question is only how we will respond.

Today, Jesus gives us an example of calm confidence as he marches forward with his mission.  He knew that he was doing the right thing, and that was enough for him.  It should be enough for us too.
BLOOD OF CHRIST: (July 4-5) 
Sat. - 5:00 pm – Joan Jokerst & Kevin Burr
Sun. – 8:00 am – Ronnie & Sherri Meyer
Sun. 10:00 am – Marilyn Herzog & Eileen Abt
LECTORS:  (July 4-5)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Jennifer DeRousse
Sun. – 8:00 am – Gloria Fischer
Sun. 10:00 am – Mickey Flieg
CROSS:   (July 4-5)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Tanner Weiler
Sun. – 8:00 am– Abby Fisher
Sun. 10:00 am –GraceThomure
OUR PARISH GIFTS TO GOD: (June 21)
(Sunday Envelopes – (95)
Adults
- General Fund 
                            $3,473.00
Loose Collection



    195.00
      

SUB TOTAL
             $3,668.00

Building & Maint.


      10.00 Cardinal Glennon Hospital
     
      
      25.00          Pre-K Tuition



    510.00
Cemetery



      25.00


TOTAL

             $4,238.00
Thanks to all who continue to support our Parish and School.
                              Upcoming Events 
Tuesday – Mass with Perpetual Help Devotions – 7 pm
Thursday - Eucharistic Adoration – 6:00 am – 11:00 pm
Sat. July 4 – There will be no First Saturday  Services

Sat. July 18 – Parish Golf Tournament & Prime Rib Dinner

Sun. Sept. 27 – Annual Fall Festival 
Parish Golf Tournament – Sat. July 18 – Registration begins at 11:00 am with a shotgun start at 1:00 pm.  $170 per team.
There are forms in the back of church for registration.  Prime rib Dinner at the clubhouse after the tournament is included.  Non golfers may attend the dinner by paying $25 per ticket.  Hole sponsorship is $50.  Should you wish to sponsor a hole for $100, two free dinner tickets are included.  
Sacred Eight -               
 “This is my body given for you; do this in remembrance of Me.” (Scripture verse from VBS) Luke 22     
 VMY Mass  – July  5 at 6:00 pm at National Shrine Church in Perryville followed by fellowship and food in the visitor center.  All are welcome. Indiana Mission Trip Reunion

July 8 - Youth Night – 7:00 pm - Ste. Genevieve Parish location
July 17-19: Steubenville Youth Conference - We ask for your prayers for the 20 people of our community who will be attending this Holy Spirit filled event!
                        Stewardship Reflections:
“…as a matter of equality your abundance at the present time should supply their want, so that their abundance may supply your want, that there may be equality.”  Not only are we responsible for our own lives, but we are responsible for the lives of those around us.  Not only is it important that we grow, nurture and share our gifts, but we should teach our children this same lesson and encourage others to do the same.  
Laboure Exchange – DKY – It takes over 80 hrs. a week of volunteer & non volunteer help to run the shop efficiently!  That’s a lot of time!  So if you or someone you know would like to give back to our community and in turn help our organization, please consider donating some of your time, even an extra hour a week would be appreciated. Students usually have to donate service hours at the school.  Please consider these hours. 
Families Praying for Priestly Vocations – Each week a different family is encouraged to agree to pray throughout the week for more priestly vocations.  As a visible reminder a chalice will be sent home along with prayer suggestions.  A sheet is in the back of church to volunteer for a given week.  There are still some weeks that need to be filled.  The weekend of July 18-19 and the first 4 weekends in August are still available.  Fr. Jeff
Fr. Scheid Players Present “Wizard of Oz” – The Catholic Youth Apostolate is pleased to announce their 36th season.  The performance dates are Fri. July 24th at 7:30 pm, Sat. July 25 – 7:30 pm and Sunday, July 26 at 2:00 pm.  This year’s cast of 90 will feature several priests of the Archdiocese including Fr. Terry Borgerding, Msgr. John Borcic, Msgr. Norb Ernst and Fr. Bill Wigand along with dozens of talented grade school, teenage, and adult performers from 29 different parishes in the Archdiocese.  This will be held at the Incarnate Word Academy.  
St. Lawrence Parish – Lawrenceton will hold its Annual Picnic, Sunday, July 19 on the parish grounds.  Delicious dinners featuring Home fried chicken and kettle beef along with liver dumplings and all the trimmings will start a 11:00 am.  There will be a handmade quilt bingo, country store and games for young and old including a washer tournament.  

SCHOOL NEWS
The Kona Ice Truck will be in our parking lot every Thursday evening throughout the summer from 4:45 to 5:00 pm.  Our school will receive 20% of the profit from the summer sales.  Join us for a cool treat!

SUMMER READING:  We will have another reading challenge this summer.  Students in Grades 2,3,4,5, try to read 20 books this summer with at least 50 pages in them.  Children in grades K-1, try to read at least 15 books with 20-25 pages in them.  Pre-K children, try to look at/read 10 books with mom, dad, grandpa, grandma, etc.  Make a list and return the list to Mrs. B at the beginning of the school year.  

God’s Blessings.  Mrs. B.

Ste. Genevieve Catholic Church will have a Mass for Independence Day on Saturday, July 4 at 8:00 am.  Let’s come together and pray for our Country!
Ste. Genevieve’s next Dynamic Coffee will be on Sat.

 July 11at the Dubourg Center from 9 – 10 am.  We will be exploring Adoration as part of our prayer life.  Please consider coming and spending some time with us…enjoy a cup of coffee and some great conversation!
Prayer List: For all the Sick in our Parish and our Community:  McKenna Barron, Bernice Bauman, Courtney Bauman,  Leroy Bauman,  Charles Bohannon, Tom Donze Carol Fairfax,  Joe Fischer, Royce Flieg, Nathan Geisner, Rita Giesler,  Sophia Grass, LeRoy Grifford, Anna Marie Hermann, Rosella Huber, Tony Jacob, Mary Ellen Jokerst, Ronnie Jokerst, Lucille Karlet, Joe Kettinger, Steve Kostka, Mary Kraenzle, Celeste Kramer, Mary Lou Martin, Randy McMahon, Joe Menke, Tony Merlenbach,Tom Meyer, Gerry Meyer, Laverne Meyer,  Melvin Moore, Drew Moss, Tsipiora Mowers, Helen Naeger, Millie Naeger, Marty Okenfuss, Kris Palmer, Augie Roth, Michelle Roy Otte, Fr. Jim Schaeffer, Barb Schilli, Betty Schmelzle, Kenny Schmelzle, Michelle Schott, Shirley Valle, Delbert Schwent,  Dolores Shuh, Ethel Thomas, Allen Viox,  Whelon Vines,  Riley Werner,  David Wibbenmeyer. There are 76 Special Intentions also to pray for as well as anyone who is in need of prayers.  Anyone who wants to be added or removed from this list please call Kathy at the rectory. 
Valle Catholic Early Childhood Center is continuing their 2015 Summer programs through Aug. 7.   This summer long program is designed to create a unique and creative summer for your children.  The remaining theme sessions are July 6-10 – Our Town Heroes; July 13-17 – In the Sky, Space, Weather & Aviation; July 20-24 – Movin’ and Groovin’ Music and Performing Arts; July 27-31 – Wild About Science; Aug. 3-7 – Sports & Games of all Sorts.  Age
Groups: 3-4, 5-6, 7-8 and 9-10.  Fee: $20 per day – 6:30 – 5:15 daily.  Information call 883-2403.  My  8 year old granddaughter loved spending her day at Valle.  
Stewardship – Tithing 
Of all the gifts God gives us, money is the hardest one to share for most people.  God knows this—“for where your treasure is, there will be your heart also”.  We have an emotional attachment to money.  As good stewards, we believe that everything we are and everything we have is a gift from God.  We aren’t “owners” but merely “stewards” of God’s gifts.  We are responsible for not only our lives but also the lives of others.  All God asks is that we return a small portion.  Tithing is giving 10% back in gratitude for all He has given us.  (This seems like a fair deal.)  We do this out of love, freely and joyfully, not out of obligation.   “Each must do as he has made up his mind, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.” 
